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June 2, 2003

The Honorable Cynthia Sullivan

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Sullivan,

The following proviso was included in Section 104 of the 2003 Adopted Budget Ordinance:

(1) PROVIDED THAT:

By June 1, 2003, the executive shall submit for council approval by motion an equipment replacement plan.  The plan shall include, at a minimum: an inventory of existing equipment; a description of the function the equipment performs; the age and useful life of the equipment; equipment replacement standards; a prioritization list; schedule and budget for replacement of the equipment; and a proposal for establishing an equipment replacement reserve.  The plan must be filed with the council clerk.  The original and 16 copies of the plan must be delivered to the clerk, who will retain the original and will forward copies to each councilmember and to the lead staff for the budget and fiscal management committee and the lead staff of the labor operations and technology committee.

In accordance with the requirements of the proviso, attached are the Finance and Business Operations Division Equipment Replacement Schedule and a report on the Finance and Business Operations Division Equipment Replacement & Funding Plan.  The schedule and plan cover all of the major elements of the proviso, including:

· An inventory of existing equipment summarized by major categories of equipment

· A brief description of the function of the equipment

· The average age and remaining useful life of the equipment

· Equipment replacement standards

· Prioritization list, schedule, and budget for replacement of equipment over the next seven years

This proviso is the result of a proposal by the Finance and Business Operations Division (FBOD) to include an equipment replacement reserve within the fund’s financial plan.  FBOD operates as an internal service fund and bills other departments for the financial services that it performs.  Although FBOD does not have major equipment needs, the equipment it does have is critical to its essential operations, such as payroll, treasury, and accounts payable.  A sudden equipment failure that affected any of these operations would be very costly to the County.

Therefore, FBOD management felt that it would be prudent to establish and maintain an equipment replacement reserve within the financial plan so that there would always be funds available to tap in cases of emergency.  In addition, establishing an equipment replacement reserve allows for the gradual build-up and regular funding of the reserve over a period of years, rather than funding equipment on an as needed basis.  This will have the benefit of spreading the cost out more evenly and avoid rate increase spikes in years that expensive equipment must be replaced.

Over the next seven fiscal years, it is estimated that FBOD will need to replace equipment valued at a combined value of $2.8 million.  Therefore, the proposal is to establish an equipment replacement reserve within the Finance and Business Operations Fund to which an annual amount of $300,000 will be contributed.  Withdrawals from the reserve for equipment purchases will be proposed on an annual basis as part of the budget process and would be approved as a part of the Council adopted budget for FBOD.  The reserve will be allowed to grow up to a maximum amount of $900,000 and annual contributions would be adjusted downward if the reserve achieves this level.

Several related provisos and efforts are underway at this time including equipment replacement proviso responses for Information and Telecommunications Services Division (ITS), due to the Council by July 1.  Printing and Graphic Arts, was transmitted on May 22.  In addition, the Office of Information Resource Management issued draft Countywide Information Technology Equipment Replacement Guidelines in mid-May with a goal of approval in mid-June and development of an implementation strategy in July.  In the absence of a standard, countywide approach, equipment replacement plan methodologies may vary from agency to agency.  The ITS and FBOD transmittals have been crafted to respond to the criteria provided by each proviso.

If you have any questions regarding this proposal, please contact Bob Cowan, Division Director, Finance and Business Operation Division, at (206) 684-1935.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers

ATTN:  David deCourcy, Chief of Staff




  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




  Rebecha Cusack, Lead Staff, BFM Committee




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Steve Call, Director, Office of Management and Budget (OMB)

Debora Gay, Deputy Director, OMB


Paul Tanaka, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive Services (DES)


Bob Cowan, Director, Finance & Business Operations, DES

